Thirty-fifth Annual Convention July 26-28, 1999 Holiday Inn Denver/Northglenn 120th & I-25 Northglenn, Colorado

Officers

President - Ken Sawyer
President-elect - Darryl Bostwick
Past-President - Del Brickley
1st Vice President - Mark Emery
2nd Vice President - Dick Kusk
Recording Sec. - Lloyd Carson
Executive Sec. - Harley Brown
Northeast Area Rep. - Mike Smith

Southeast Area Representative – Jack Yonce Western Slope Representative – Chris Hughes Metro Representative – Ed Cannava Jazz Committee Chair – Craig Ketels Historian – Dee LeMaster Concert Band Chairman – Dick Kusk Marching Band Chairman – Wayne Manzanares Exhibits Chairman – Ken Anderson Newsletter Editor – Don Waltman

Highlights

The convention was held in conjunction with the American String Teachers Association and the International Association of Jazz Educators.

Many CBA members from throughout Colorado presented clinics at this convention. In addition to local talent four out of state clinicians presented: Glen Adsit-Associate Dir. of at the Univ. of NM., Ed Davenport-owner of Davenport Repairs Shops in MN, NE & CO., Robert Jesselson, Prof. at the Univ. of South Carolina and Bruce Pearson, internationally know author, composer, clinician and conductor.

A family picnic was scheduled on the first evening of the convention. The Pan Jumbies Steel Drum Band performed at the picnic. Convention attendees played the National Anthem at the Rockies/Astros game on the second evening of the convention. This performance marked the third time CBA members were given the opportunity to play at a Rockies game.

The golf tournament continued to thrive. It was held on Sunday, July 25 (prior to the convention) at West Woods Golf Club in Arvada.